From: Reynolds. Deborah (UTC)

To: UTC DL Records Center

Cc: Snyder. Jennifer (UTC)

Subject: FW: Energy Independence Act reports and claims of confidentiality
Date: Tuesday, July 05, 2016 3:29:59 PM

Please add this email to the docket in UE-160777.
Thank you,

Deborah Reynolds
Assistant Director, Conservation and Energy Planning
(360) 664-1255

dreynold@utc.wa.gov

Utilities and Transportation Commission
Respect. Professionalism. Integrity. Accountability.

www.utc.wa.gov

This e-mail states the informal opinions of commission staff, is offered as technical
assistance, and is not legal advice. We reserve the right to amend these opinions should
circumstances change or additional information be brought to our attention. Staff's
opinions are not binding on the commission.

From: Blackmon, Glenn (COM)

Sent: Tuesday, July 5, 2016 3:13 PM

To: Reynolds, Deborah (UTC) <dreynold@utc.wa.gov>

Cc: Snyder, Jennifer (UTC) <jsnyder@utc.wa.gov>

Subject: Energy Independence Act reports and claims of confidentiality

Hi, Deborah,

Jennifer Snyder asked this morning about whether any utility, other than Pacific Power, had marked
any portion of its 2016 Energy Independence Act report as confidential.

Of the 17 utilities submitting reports this year, only Pacific Power marked any portion of its report as
confidential. Pacific Power initially filed its report on June 1, 2016, with no claim of confidentiality.
On June 22, 2016, the company notified the Department of Commerce that the filing failed to
identify information that it considers to be confidential and submitted a version redacting portions
relating to renewable energy compliance. After discussions between the company and our office,
Pacific Power submitted a revised redacted version on June 29, 2016. The revised report reduces the
amount of information that is redacted and claimed as confidential.

The June 29, 2016, version of the report has been published on our agency’s web site, along with the
reports of all other utilities. The reports are available here:
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http://www.commerce.wa.gov/Programs/Energy/Office/EIA/Pages/Energyindependence.aspx

Please let me know if you have any questions about the reports that have been submitted as part of
the Energy Independence Act.

Thanks,

Glenn Blackmon

Washington Department of Commerce — State Energy Office
Olympia, WA

360 725-3115
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